Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
64B16-27.103: Oral Prescriptions and Copies

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 30, No. 50, December 10, 2004 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly.
The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of  the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee. The changes are as follows:
1. Subsection (1) shall now read as follows:
(1) Only a pharmacist or registered pharmacy intern acting under the supervision of a pharmacist may, in the state of Florida, accept an oral prescription of any nature.

2. Subsection (2) shall now read as follows:

(2) Only a pharmacist or registered pharmacy intern acting under the supervision of a pharmacist may, in the State of Florida, prepare a copy of a prescription or read a prescription to any person for purposes of providing reference concerning treatment of the person or animal for whom the prescription was written, and when said copy is given a notation shall be made upon the prescription that a copy has been given, the date given, and to whom given.

3. Section 465.014, F.S. will be added to the specific authority and law implemented.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Rebecca Poston, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254
